Minutes of the WG&E Meeting on Installations with the Heath MLB March 21, 2023 at 1:30 virtual meeting

Present: WG&E: Brian Sullivan, and Alina Ashlaban at 1:40

MLB: Art Schwenger, Anne Emmet, David Gordon, Bill Fontes, and Ned Wolf with

MLP Manager Sheila Litchfield

Brian began reviewing the questions that Sheila had sent before the meeting. He said he will check with Jaime and Chris as to whether the town network fiber between Heath and Rowe was damaged during the snowstorm.

Brian said he will check on maps that could help us to distinguish the Heath fiber network from the MBI line.

Brian said he understands Sheila's request that a corrected SERV-17 document be sent for her to sign. He said there will need to be 2 mailings. The Voided document will be sent followed by the corrected document.

Brian acknowledged the question about 472 drop cables having been used in the installations. He said that following our meeting when Chris gets back from his meeting, he will ask Chris this question as well as others that Sheila as sent. Chris will send us answers in red text.

In regards to CAFII properties, Brian said we want to get the network built to the point where we won't be penalized.

At 1:40 Brian introduced new Westfield Gas and Electric Customer Representative Alina Ashlaban to Sheila and the MLB.

Brian, Sheila, and the MLB marked their calendars for WG&E installs meetings at 1:30 on the following Tuesdays: April 18th, May 30th, and June 27th. Brian suggested that the May 30th meeting could be an in person meeting that occurs during the visit that he and Alina make to Heath.

The meeting adjourned at 1:50.

Respectfully submitted, Ned Wolf